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IN MEMORIAM DIANE F. HATCH (1942-2018) 
By Liane Houghtalin 

  
Diane F. Hatch, Life Member of the 
CAV and longtime professor of 
Classics at the University of Mary 
Washington, passed away on October 
13, 2018, in Fredericksburg, Virginia, 
following a long illness. 
 
Born and raised in Savannah, Georgia, 
Diane received her bachelor’s degree 
in Latin from Sweet Briar College and her M.A. and Ph.D. in Classical 
Philology from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.  Diane 
joined the Mary Washington faculty in 1966, and was granted the title 
“​Professor Emerita​ of Classics” upon her retirement in 2000.  Diane 
took a particular interest in the ​Odes​ of Horace, the topic of her M.A. 
thesis, and in Virgil, the subject of her Ph.D. dissertation.  She 
co-authored with Elizabeth A. Clark, the book ​The Golden Bough, the 
Oaken Cross:  The Virgilian Cento of Faltonia Betitia Proba ​(1981), a 
fascinating study of Proba’s fourth century retelling of the creation of 
the world and the life of Jesus entirely constructed out of lines from 
Virgil. 
 
Diane was known as an exacting instructor.  Former students often 
recall that they simply did not dare to show up underprepared for one of 
her classes—a level of expectation that they appreciated when they 
themselves went on to graduate school and careers as teachers.  Former 
students also recall her sense of humor.  Alumni still talk of how, once 
in a great while, she would walk into an advanced Latin class with a box 
of special pastries, set the box on the table, look around, and demand 
“Who is worthy?”  Oh, to have one’s translation deemed as “worthy” on 
that day! 
 
Diane saw Classics at Mary Washington safely through the churning 
waters of the 1960s, 70s, and 80s, when Classics programs were in great 
danger of disappearing throughout the United States.  
                                                                                    continues on page 3 

ACL/NJCL 
National Latin Exam 

application postmark deadline is 
January 22nd! 

 
See NLE website (www.nle.org) 
for information and page 12 for 

application 

ACL Institute 2019 
June 27-29 

New York, New York 
 

Call for papers and workshops. 
Deadline for submission is January 

15th. 
 

See ​www.aclclassics.org​ for 
further information. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Salvete, amici et amicae, 
  
The days are shorter and the nights longer, so it is time to gather around 
the hearth each night and recite the legends of old.  I know that I was 
heartened last year when, in the midst of the film ​The Darkest Hour, ​not 
only did Winston Churchill start reciting from Macaulay’s ​Lays of 
Ancient Rome, ​but another character finished the quote. “To every man 
upon this earth / Death cometh soon or late. / And how can man die 
better / Than facing fearful odds, … For the ashes of his fathers, / And 
the temples of his Gods.” 
 
Classics has good reason to celebrate—the American Classical League 
will be 100 years old in 2019.  There will be gatherings around the 
country to mark this auspicious centennial, and the CAV is doing its 
best to join in.  Our Spring 2019 meeting will be devoted to honoring 
the ACL in two ways.  First, the meeting’s theme will be “pedagogy.” 
Attendees should walk away with information, ideas, and resources that 
they can immediately put into use in the classroom.  Second, the 
meeting will close with a proper birthday party for the ACL, complete 
with a birthday cake.  You won’t be required to wear a party hat, but 
there will be prizes.  So, mark your calendars now to join us for that 
special CAV meeting and celebration of the ACL at Randolph-Macon 
College in Ashland on Sat. May 4, 2019. 
 
Tied into the theme of pedagogy, the CAV is also currently arranging 
for a special teachers’ workshop this spring at the Virginia Museum of 
Fine Arts on Greek and Roman mythology in works of art within the 
museum.  Stay tuned for more information on how to register. 
Registration information will be distributed via the CAV website, an 
email blast, and the next newsletter.  (Do we have your current email 
address?  If not, send it to me now, and please indicate whether you 
would like it to be included on the CAV website.) 
 
Ever wish that your membership and participation in the CAV received 
more notice from your principal or dean?  The CAV is starting 
something new:  CAV Star Institutions.  Every year, in the summer issue 
of the newsletter, we will list those schools and colleges that have 100% 
membership among their full-time Classics faculty and at least 80% 
membership among their part-time Classics faculty.  Make sure that 
your institution is on the list!  Promote membership now, so that you can 
demonstrate to your administration that your school is a force within the 
discipline​. 
 
Ex animo, 
Liane 
lhoughta@umw.edu 
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Continued from page 1 
 
When I arrived at Mary Washington in the mid-1990s, Classics there 
was once again in danger, as the administration looked for a small 
program or two to cut.  I was greatly impressed at how Diane, who was 
just a few years short of retirement, was willing to sit down with me and 
rework the entire Classics curriculum, complete with several new 
courses and the reworking of many old ones, in order to take advantage 
of the college’s new general education requirements.  There are not 
many teachers who are prepared to teach a lineup of new courses so late 
in their career, but Diane wanted to leave Classics at Mary Washington 
in a strong position—and she did. 
 
Diane is survived by her sister, Malinda Hatch; her brother, Josiah 
Hatch; three nephews; and their children.  She is remembered by her 
family and friends for her many diverse passions, including ones for 
Latin and Greek, dogs, and the Carolina Tar Heels basketball team.  A 
memorial gathering will be held on Friday November 30, 2018, from 
4-6 pm, at University Center 315 (the Colonnade Room), located on the 
Fredericksburg Campus of the University of Mary Washington.  Diane’s 
family suggests that in lieu of flowers, donations in Diane’s memory 
may be made to the Fredericksburg Regional SPCA, 10819 Courthouse 
Rd., Fredericksburg, VA   22408.  ​Ave atque vale, Diane Hatch. 

 
TREASURER’S REPORT 

(Period ending 9/28/18) 

 

General Fund $1154.88  

(dues, luncheons, contributions) 

Tournament Fund $855.28 

A Lloyd Fund $1365.01 

Prof Devel Fund $2554.50 

Reserve Fund $687.38 

Total (cash flow) $6617.05 

 

Treasury CD $3841.41 

A Lloyd CD $3644.59 

Total CDs $7486.00 

Final Total $14103.05 

CAV EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE 

 
Director,  Latin  Tournament 

Kevin  S.  Jefferson 
(Woodgrove  HS) 
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Membership  Chairs 
Caitlin  Campbell 

Dominion  High  School 
703-297-5090 

caitlin.campbell@lcps.org 
 

Dr.  Bartolo  Natoli 
Randolph-Macon  College 

PO  Box  5005 
Ashland,  VA  23005 

bartolonatoli@rmc.edu 
 

Vice  President  for  CAMWS 
Dr.  Erika  Zimmermann  Damer 

(University  of  Richmond) 
109  Ryland  Hall 

Richmond,  VA  23173 
edamer@richmond.edu 

 
Members-at-Large 
Dr.  Bartolo  Natoli 

Randolph-Macon  College 
bartolonatoli@rmc.edu 

 
Chloé  Scales 

William  Byrd  High  School 
cscales@rcs.k12.va.us 

(202)  285-6946 

Winter 2018 3 The CAV News 

mailto:kevinsjefferson@gmail.com
mailto:jfm4j@virginia.edu
mailto:nadiaghosheh@gmail.com
mailto:jdm9x@virginia.edu
mailto:caitlin.campbell@lcps.org
mailto:bartolonatoli@rmc.edu
mailto:edamer@richmond.edu
mailto:bartolonatoli@rmc.edu
mailto:cscales@rcs.k12.va.us


CAV 2018-19 REGISTRATION FORM & DUES 
 
It is not too late to register (or renew membership) in the Classical Association of Virginia!  Just a friendly 
reminder:  you must be a registered member of CAV in order for your school to participate in any of the CAV 
contests listed in this newsletter, including CAV Star Institutions. 
 

Name:  _______________________________________________________________________ 
Please complete the following information, if changed or if you are a new member. 

 
School Affiliation:______________________________________________________________ 

 
School Address:________________________________________________________________  

 
Home Address:_________________________________________________________________ 

 
School Phone:____________________________ Home Phone:__________________________ 

 
All members who give an e-mail address will receive a copy of the CAV News by e-mail. 
Would you also like a print copy sent to school or home address?    ​E-mail only    School Home 
N.B., back issues can be viewed at any time at ​www.cavclassics.org  

 
E-Mail Address:________________________________________________________________ 

 
Would you like to be added to the CAV E-Mail Directory located on the CAV Web Page?   ​Yes      No 

 
Annual Dues for 2018-2019—$15.00     ​​[after 11/1/18—$20.00]     ______________ 
   First year is FREE for new members  
   FREE for full-time undergraduate and graduate students  
   Lifetime Membership ($300.00)     ______________ 

 
Contribution to the General Fund:     ______________ 

 
Contribution to the Tournament Fund:     ______________ 

 
Contribution to the Angela Lloyd Fund:     ______________ 

 
Contribution to the Professional Development Fund:     ______________  

 
         ​TOTAL ENCLOSED:     ______________ 

 

Please make check payable to ​Classical Association of Virginia 
 

MAIL REGISTRATION FORM AND CHECK TO: 
Andrea Weiskopf, CAV Treasurer, 43346 Greyswallow Terrace, Ashburn, VA  20147  

 
         QUESTIONS ABOUT DUES OR PAYMENT?  E-mail Andrea Weiskopf at ​aweiskopf@hotmail.com 
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ARTHUR F. STOCKER LATIN ESSAY CONTEST 
Spring 2019 

 
• The contest is free and open to all students of K-12 Latin in the Commonwealth of Virginia whose teachers 
are 

current members of the Classical Association of Virginia.  ​Encourage your students to participate! 
• All entries must be submitted through the Latin teacher, who is asked to verify each student’s level of Latin. 
• Essays must be written entirely in Latin and must be on the subject prescribed for the level of Latin the 

contestant is taking. 
First-year Latin 

De bello Punico secundo 
(100–200 words) 

 
Second-year Latin 

De cultu Iunonis apud Romanos 
(150–250 words) 

 
Advanced Latin 

De Medea filia et sorore 
(200–300 words) 

 
Receipt Deadline: Monday, April 1, 2019 

 
Teachers should send students’ Latin Essays to: 

 
John F. Miller 

Department of Classics 
University of Virginia 

B018 Cocke Hall, PO Box 400788 
Charlottesville, VA 22904–4788 

 
RULES​: 

1. Each essay should have a cover sheet which includes:  
a) The full name of the contestant;  
b) Full home address;  
c) Name of Latin teacher;  
d) Name and address of school.  

2. The contestant’s name should appear in the upper right-hand corner of the essay.  
3. No help from any person is permitted in the preparation of this essay. Reference books may be used, such as 

those on grammar, dictionaries, and volumes on ancient literature and culture. Provide a bibliography of any works 
consulted at the end of the essay.  

4. Judging will be based both upon the content of the essay and on Latin usage, but the correctness of the Latin 
will be the most important single factor. Contestants should make a conscious effort to incorporate as many as possible of 
the new syntactical features of the Latin language that they have encountered for the first time in the level of Latin for 
which they are currently enrolled.  

5. The names of the winners in each competition and of those receiving honorable mention will be announced at 
the spring meeting of the CAV in May. Entries will not be returned after judging. By entering this competition students 
are giving the CAV permission to publish their names and/or essays in any of the official publications. This permission is 
given unless a student makes a written request to the contrary.  
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2019 CLASSICAL ESSAY CONTEST 
 
• The CAV Classical Essay Contest is designed to recognize those students who have submitted outstanding 
essays in English on a topic appropriate to each level or class. 

• The contest is open to students in the public and private middle and high schools of Virginia, and 
homeschoolers, whose teachers are ​current​​ members of the Classical Association of Virginia. 

• Essays shall be submitted ​in English​​ on the following topics in the following divisions: 
Level 1:​​ Mama, Life Had Just Begun:  Growing Up In Ancient Rome  
Level 2:​​ So You Think You Can Love Me and Leave Me To Die?:  Story of Theseus and Ariadne 
Level 3:​​ Open Your Eyes/Look Up To the Skies and See:  Use of Augury in Roman Religion 
Advanced Latin (Level 3+) 

Vergil:​​ I See a Little Silhouetto of a Man:  Marcellus in the Underworld 
History:​​ ​​Mamma Mia, Mamma Mia, Let Me Go:  Nero’s Relationship with Agrippina 
Poetry:​​ ​​Is This the Real Life? Is This Just Fantasy?:  Women in Ovid’s Pygmalion 

As before: students who are in their third year of Latin who choose to do the general third year topic will be 
judged only with other Third Year students. They may also submit an essay in one of the advanced topics. 

Essays should be ​roughly 1000 words, typed double space​​ on ​single sides​​ of the page. 

The first page of the essay may include a title. The ​student’s name should not appear on any page of the 
essay​​, and the ​pages of the essay should be numbered​​. 

Each entry must come with a ​COVER PAGE​​ (it is recommended that contestants use the ​COVER SHEET 
FORM​​ available on the CONTESTS section of the CAV webpage). The COVER PAGE shall include: 

• Name and home address of the contestant; 
• Name and address of the school; 
• Name of the teacher; 
• Year of Latin studied in ‘18 - ‘19 (1st, 2nd, etc.); 
• Student grade level; 
• level of contest; 
• Essay topic 

Full information: ​www.cavclassics.org/contests.htm 

1) Participants may email the essay to me directly as an attachment. (​nadiaghosheh@gmail.com​) 
2) Participants may mail it to me at the following address: 

Nadia Ghosheh 
Director of CAV Classical Essay Contest 
5809 Chase Commons Ct, Apt 205 
Burke, VA 22015 

Postmark deadline: Friday February 22nd 
The fee is ​$2.00 per student​​. Ineligible entries will be discarded. Teachers who are not members of CAV 
should send their $20.00 dues with the entrance fee. Make checks payable to the ​Classical Association of 
Virginia​​. 

Please note:​​ Students, unless they make a written request otherwise, are giving the CAV permission to publish 
their names and work in any official publications. Winners will be announced and prizes awarded at the Spring 
meeting.  
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CLASSICAL ASSOCIATION OF VIRGINIA 
THE 89TH ANNUAL LATIN TOURNAMENT 

 
EXAMINATIONS: 
The exams are designed to test the student’s mastery of the Latin language and, in the case of the upper level 
exams, some basic literary matter at that particular level of study. Exams will consist of questions on 
vocabulary, forms, syntax, (where appropriate) rhetorical and poetic devices, and reading passages for 
translation to show active and accurate comprehension. Each exam will include 75 multiple-choice questions 
and a 25-point Latin passage for translation into English. 
 
TESTS OFFERED:  
There are five tests offered, depending on the level of the student. A syllabus for each exam may be found on 
the CAV website. The tests are:  
• Latin I 
• Latin II 
• Intermediate Latin Prose 
• Advanced Latin Prose:  based upon prose authors including Cicero and Caesar, as well as Livy, Seneca, Pliny 
or others 
• Advanced Latin Poetry: based upon authors such as Vergil, Catullus, Ovid, Horace, and other poets 
 
STRUCTURE OF COMPETITION: 
Schools in Virginia may compete in one of three divisions: 
• Alpha (secondary and intermediate public schools) 
• Beta (independent and private schools) 
• Gamma (charter, magnet, and governor’s schools) 
 
All teachers entering contestants MUST be members of the CAV. 
 
Not yet a member? Join today! 

Non-members may join by sending in dues with the Registration Form. Dues are $20 per person. If this 
is your first year teaching Latin in Virginia, you are eligible for one year’s free membership. 

 
REGISTRATION:  
Teachers must submit their registration postmarked by ​Wednesday, February 13, 2019​​. Competition fee is 
$3.00 per student, non-refundable. 

Try the tournament for free your first year!  Your students may compete free of charge if your school is 
registering for the first time or has not registered in the past five years.  

 
SYLLABUS & FURTHER INFORMATION: 
Please visit the CAV website (​www.cavclassics.org​) or email Kevin Jefferson, the Latin Tournament Director 
(​kevinsjefferson@gmail.com​). 
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The Eighty-Ninth Annual Latin Tournament REGISTRATION FORM 

March 18-22, 2019 
 

Please print out this form and type or print the following information. 
This form must be POSTMARKED no later than February 13, 2019. 

 
School Name: ______________________________________________________________ 

 
School Address: ______________________________________________________________ 

 
______________________________________________________________ 

 
School Phone: ______________________ School Fax: ________________________ 

 
Type of School Highest Latin Level Offered 
_____ Alpha (public) 1    2    3    4    5+ 
_____ Beta (independent/private/homeschool) 
_____ Gamma (magnet/governor’s/charter) 

 
Name(s) of Teacher(s) Entering Students, E-mail and Home Phone (required), Dues Paid? 
(​ALL ​​listed ​must ​​be CAV members. Those teaching Latin for the first time in VA are “free” members for this year.) 

Name Email and Home Phone Number (required) Yes/No/New 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 

  

 
 
 

  

 
 

Name and Title of person to whom tests and directions will be sent: _______________________________________ 
 

Number of Entrants: _____ Latin I N.B.​​ ​Your entrant registration fee is waived if your  
_____ Latin II school is​​ ​entering for the first time or first time in  
_____ Intermediate Latin Prose 5 years​​.  ​Please write “FREE” by the dollar sign.  
_____ Advanced Latin Prose We will check​​ ​our records to verify. 
_____ Advanced Latin Poetry 
_____ # of tests x $3.00 = $______________ 

 
CAV Membership $20.00 per teacher (after Nov. 1, 2018) = $______________ 

 
Total amount enclosed = $______________ 

 
Please choose an exam administration week: 
____ regular administration ​March 18-22, 2019 

____ early administration ​March 11-15, 2019 
____ we are on spring break for both administration weeks, please contact me to discuss other options 

 
A check for this amount, payable to the ​Classical Association of Virginia​​, must be mailed with this form, postmarked ​by February 
13, 2019​​, to the CAV Tournament Director: 
 

Kevin Jefferson 
5809 Chase Commons Ct. #205 

Burke, VA 22015 
kevinsjefferson@gmail.com 

 

He must receive BOTH this form AND your check for your registration to be processed.  
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THE JANE HARRIMAN HALL AWARD 
 
Please consider nominating a member for the Jane Harriman Hall Award for Outstanding Service to the 
Classical Association of Virginia, which will recognize a member for exemplary service to the organization. 
 
Nominations​ with supporting information may be made to The National Latin Exam office by February 15, 
2019. The award will be announced at the spring meeting and includes a $500 prize. 
 
We are continually grateful to Jane for her generous gift and her desire to recognize one of our members. 
 
Previous winners: Sally Davis, Mark Keith, Susan Schearer, and Wayne Wray. 
 

 
 
THE ANGELA P. LLOYD BOOK AWARD 
 
Nominations for ​THE ANGELA LLOYD BOOK AWARD FOR 2019​​ are open from November 1, 2018 
through April 2​rd​, 2019. The nominated teacher should: 

● Be a high school or middle school teacher in Virginia (public or private) who is also a member of the 
Classical Association of Virginia 

● Demonstrate commitment to teaching 

● Demonstrate excellence in teaching 

● Participate in CAV meetings or have students who participate in CAV contests 

PROCEDURE FOR NOMINATION​​� 

Any​ person may submit a name for consideration by completing the ​application form​ and submitting an 
accompanying letter of nomination.  This includes a colleague, supervisor, student (current or former), parent of 
a student (current or former), or a member of the general community who appreciates the work of a CAV 
member. 

Please limit your comments to one page if possible; do not exceed two pages.  The completed application and 
letter should be emailed as attachments by midnight ​April 2, 2019​​ to ​Lori Kissell:  ​​lkissell@fcps1.org   

 
CAN’T WRITE A FULL NOMINATION LETTER? 
 
Submit a “micro-nomination” by providing whatever information you can via this online form: 
https://goo.gl/forms/6ibsmooghmZOTYlz2 
 
The recipient will receive books, which he/she has selected, that will be presented at the spring CAV meeting. 
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The Classical Association of Virginia 
The Angela Lloyd Book Award Nomination Form 

 
Nomination Information 
Please submit the following information along with your letter of nomination.  Both 
this information and the nomination letter must be sent as documents attached to an 
email no later than ​April 2, 2019​​. 
 
Your accompanying ​nomination letter​​, which should be typed in a separate 
document, should be one page (and must not exceed two). 
 
Name of Nominee:   
Home Address:  

 
 

Home Phone: (     )      — 
School Name:  
School Address:  

 
 

School Phone:  (     )      — 
 
Name of the nominator 
(i.e. person submitting 
this nomination): 

 

How do you know the 
nominee?  
(i.e. school/county colleague, 
CAV colleague, supervisor, 
parent of student, current/former 
student, etc.) 

 
 
 
 

Nominator Phone: (     )      — 
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THE LURLENE TODD TEACHER OF THE YEAR AWARD 
 
The Lurlene W. Todd Teacher of the Year Award recognizes our outstanding Latin teachers and professors in 
Virginia. This award is made possible through the generous donation of Wayne W. Wray in honor of his own 
Latin teacher, Lurlene Walker Todd. 
 
Past Recipients 
2018: ​Susan S. Schearer​​, Classical Cottage 
2017: ​Laura Joyner​​, Lylburn Downing Middle School 
2016: not awarded 
2015: ​Eric Casey​​, Sweet Briar College 
2014: not awarded 
2013: ​Patrick Bradley​​, Rockbridge County High School 
2012: ​Howard Chang​​, Flint Hill School 
2011: ​Ian Hochberg​​, St. Stephen’s & St. Agnes School 
2010: ​Katherine “Sue” Robertson​​, Midlothian High School 
2009: not awarded 
2008: ​Amy Cohen​​, Randolph College 

 
THE WAYNE W. WRAY STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP 
 
The Classical Association of Virginia is pleased to offer a $500.00 scholarship to the student who best 
exemplifies the principle on which the organization was founded over a century ago: a love of and promotion of 
the classics. This award is not based on financial need and there may be more than one nominee per school. Any 
CAV member may nominate a student who is taking or has completed at least four years of Latin (wherever that 
may fall - 10th, 11th, or 12th grade). Should a sophomore or junior be selected, the scholarship will be held for 
disbursement until the senior year. The form is available online at ​cavclassics.org/awards.htm​. Nominations 
must be postmarked by ​March 15, 2019​​ to: 

Donald Brewster (​donald.brewster@woodberry.org​) 
4 Woodberry Station 
Woodberry Forest, VA 22989 

 
CAV STAR INSTITUTIONS 
 
Starting in 2019, The Classical Association of Virginia will be recognizing select institutions as ​CAV Star 
Institutions​​. In order to qualify, a school or institution must have 100% Classics faculty membership (or 80% 
part-time Classics faculty membership). All CAV Star Institutions will be featured in the Summer 2019 
newsletter. Please send your completed membership form along with $20 dues, made out to The Classical 
Association of Virginia, to CAV Treasurer Andrea Weiskopf. N.B. Membership is FREE to full-time 
undergraduate and graduate students, and it is FREE for one year to new members. A LIFETIME membership 
is available for a one-time payment of $300.00. Recognition as a CAV Star Institution is free, but to be 
recognized, someone at the institution will need to fill out and return the form that will appear in the next 
newsletter. 
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NUNTIANDA 
 
American Classical League Scholarships 
 
Awards range from $250 - $1500 

• Must be a member of ACL for at least 3 consecutive years*, including this current year and the two 
preceding years 

• ACL scholarship recipients may apply every 4 years 
• Funding may include such activities and programs as: 
• Purchase of materials from the ACL Teaching Materials and Resource Center 
• Expenses connected with enrollment in classes required for Latin Certification 
• Bona fide summer study programs at home or abroad 
• Registration, room, board and travel for attendance at ACL Institute 
• Application deadline – January 15 
*Graduate students and new teachers with less than 3 years experience are exempt. 

 
The ​application form​ is a fillable form which you can download. After you have completed the application you 
may print and send. 
 
For eligibility information contact: 
The American Classical League Scholarships 
860 NW Washington Blvd., Suite A 
Hamilton OH 45013 
 
(513) 529-7741 
Fax (513) 529-7742 
Email – ​info@aclclassics.org 
 
CAV Teacher Placement Service 
 
Do you know of a Latin teaching position in your area? Or are you currently searching for a Latin teaching 
position? The CAV Placement Service offers a free program to bring together teachers seeking Latin positions 
in Virginia and schools in Virginia which are seeking Latin teachers. Schools send us listings of their positions, 
and we send these listings by e-mail to the teachers who have registered with the CAV Placement Service. We 
provide continuous updates from March until September. If you know of a position available, have the school 
principal or personnel office get in touch with the service. If you wish a position, send in your name and e-mail 
address. We ask schools and teachers to contact Jon D. Mikalson by e-mail at: ​jdm9x@virginia.edu​. There are 
no charges for these services! 
 
Latin Methods Course at UVA - Save the Date 
 
Patty Lister will again be teaching the Latin Methods Course at UVA this summer.  The course will run from 
July 15-26.  
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